PRICE, POSTEL & PARMA LLP

COUNSELLORS AT LAW

200 EAST CARRILLO STREET, SUITE 400 SANTA BARBARA, CALIFORNIA 93101-2190

MAILING ADDRESS P. O. BOX 99 SANTA BARBARA, CA 93/02-0099

TELEPHONE (805) 962-0011 FACSIMILE (805) 965-3978

Writer's Direct Dial (805) 882-9841 OF COUNSEL GERALD S. THEDE

GERALD S. THEDE DANIEL C. DAVID SUSAN M. BASHAN

RETIRED PARTNERS

JOHN KERR WILSON
TERRY JOHN CONNERY
DAVID K. HUGHES

OUR FILE NUMBER

February 15, 2006

Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara Michael F. Allen, Chief Deputy Clerk 105 East Anapamu Street, Fourth Floor Santa Barbara, CA 93101

Re:

05APL-00000-00035 (05CUP-00000-00046)

Dear Board Members:

ARTHUR R. GAUDI JAMES H. HURLEY, JR. J. TERRY SCHWARTZ DAVID W. VAN HORNE PETER D. SLAUGHTER

PETER D. SLAUGHTER
DOUGLAS D. ROSSI
ERIC P. HVOLBØLL
CRAIG A. PARTON
CLYDE E. WULLBRANDT
KENNETH J. PONTIFEX
CHRISTOPHER E. HASKELL
TIMOTHY E. METZINGER
TODD A. AMSPOKER
PENNY CLEMMONS
MARK S. MANION
MELISSA J. FASSETT
IAN M. FISHER

IAN M. FISHER ANTHONY W. BAGNETTE SHEREEF MOHARRAM

JENNIFER K. HANRAHAN

SAM ZODEH

This office represents Peter V. Sperling ("Appellant") in the matter of 05APL-00000-00035 (05CUP-00000-00046) currently set on the Board of Supervisors' agenda on February 21, 2006.

The Appellant respectfully request that his matter be continued to July 25, 2006.

The Appellant requests this continuance for the following reasons:

Appellant is working with a licensed landscape architect to address the concerns of the Montecito Planning Commission and provide for a comprehensive solution that would screen the 10 foot fence in a manner that would be compatible with the full hedge screening typical of Montecito. Such a solution would allow the Board of Supervisors to find the project consistent with the necessary finding that the fence is "compatible with the surrounding area."

In addition, the Appellant is working with neighbors to address concerns regarding landscaping at his estate.

Last, the Appellant is expected to be out of the country from next week through early summer, therefore, his request is for a continuance to July 25.

We understand at least two supervisors have requested site visits but these have not yet been scheduled. We will be pleased to schedule site visits for any supervisor who can visit the estate, and the Appellant welcomes such visits.

Thank you for your consideration.

Very truly yours,

Eric P. Hvolbøll

for PRICE, POSTEL & PARMA LLP

EPH/symt By hand delivery

c: Mr. Peter V. Sperling, Appellant

Ms. Lisa Hosale, Planning and Development Department